Dear Parents and Caregivers

School closure on Friday 25 September

Project works on our Science and Technology buildings will require disconnection of all electricity to the school campus on Friday 25 September. Unfortunately these works cannot be rescheduled without potential further disruption to the teaching and external examination programme. Therefore, the school will be closed on Friday 25 September.

Year 12 and 13 students will have remote learning opportunities available on that day. Subject teachers will organise this with each class.

Year 9, 10 and 11 students may have homework set but will not have any Zoom or Google Classroom lessons that day.

We apologise for the inconvenience and are aware that this day out of school comes on top of time lost earlier in the term but have no way of keeping the school site open on the 25th.

Ngā mihi

Steven Hargreaves Principal

尊敬的家长、学生监护人, 你们好!

鉴于新科学楼建筑工程的需要,我们必须在 9 月 25 日实行全校断电。校方考虑再三无法让工程改期,因为这将影响下阶段的教学和外部考试。因此,我们决定于第三学期的最后一天 9 月 25 日停课。

所有 12、13 年级学生将被安排在家通过网络上课,各科老师会与各班学生沟通。

另外,老师们会安排 9、10、11 年级的学生在家完成功课,但不会安排网络课程(Zoom 或 Google Classroom)。

我们对由此造成的不便表示歉意,同时也明白这将再增添学生缺课的时间,可是学校别无选择。

谢谢你们的理解!

校长 Steven Hargreaves